Memo

A% City of
Washington
Est. 1825
TO: Mayor Manier and City Council
FROM: Kevin Schone, Public Works Manager
DATE: December 3, 2018

SUBJECT:  Sanitary Sewer Lining Walnut-Jefferson

In September of this year Public Works was notified of a sink hole in the alley between Jefferson
and Walnut located between Church and Spruce. This was the second time crews were called
to this site. City crews investigated the sink hole and have determined the 15" sanitary sewer
pipe has been compromised and is need of replacement or repair (lining).

On April 25" of this year bids were opened for the furnishing of cured in place piping. Hoerr
Construction of Goodfield lllinois was the successful bidder for this service and as such were
contacted for a price on lining of the 15” sanitary sewer.

This fiscal year's budget has allowed $125,000 for CIPP. Hoerr Construction quoted a price of
$22,768.00 for cleaning, televising, and lining of the 15" sanitary sewer. Overall length of this
repair will be +/-454°, There are sufficient funds within the budget for this expenditure.

Given the condition of this pipe, staff is recommending approval for Hoerr Construction to move
forward with the lining of the 15” sanitary sewer at an NTE price of $22,768.00.

This matter has been placed on the City Council consent agenda of Monday, December 3, 2018
for review and approval.



